
220,000 visitors at Egypt’s pavilion
at Expo 2020 Dubai since its opening
Sun, 2021-11-14 16:28

CAIRO: The Egyptian Minister of Trade and Industry, Nevin Gamea, said that
her country’s Expo 2020 pavilion has become a major destination for visitors
to the global event.

Since the opening of Expo 2020 Dubai in early October, the Egyptian pavilion
has received about 220,000 visitors of various nationalities.

The minister said that the pavilion is popular as it presents to the public a
miniature version of Egypt, with its natural, tourist, industrial,
architectural and historical components, in an interesting trip of less than
half an hour.

She said that the activities of Egypt’s National Day at its Expo pavilion at
the end of October had a pivotal role in introducing visitors to the pavilion
through cultural and folklore performances that conveyed the special
qualities of the Egyptian character throughout history.

The Egyptian Minister of Trade and Industry, Nevin Gamea, visits the Egyptian
pavilion at Expo 2020 Dubai. (@Trade_Industry) 

Gamea noted that the Egyptian pavilion has received many official visits and
tours of high-ranking and public figures from different countries. Ahmed
Maghawry, Head of Commercial Representation and General Commissioner for
Egyptian participation in Expo 2020 Dubai, said that the pavilion received
Saleh Al-Rasheed, Governor at the General Authority for Small and Medium
Enterprises (Monsha’at) in Saudi Arabia, as well as eight tourism companies
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affiliated with the Colombian Ministry of Trade, Industry and Tourism.

Other visitors included Omar Fayad Meneses, Governor of Hidalgo State in
Mexico, Munira Suleiman Al-Huwaidi, Commissioner-General of the State of
Kuwait Pavilion at Expo 2020, and former football player and Egyptian
national team star Mohamed Zidan.

Maghawry said the pavilion organizes activities and interactive discussions
on the most important developments in various fields in Egypt.

Since the beginning of this month, the pavilion has hosted a symposium
entitled “Education in Egypt from Kindergarten to the Labor Market,” one on
the initiative for a decent life, another on the Suez Canal economic zone and
sessions on investment opportunities in Port Said Governorate and in Upper
Egypt. Further symposia covered the Human Development Report for Egypt 2021
and the companies affiliated with the Suez Canal Authority.
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Egypt to host Food Africa starting
Dec. 12
Sun, 2021-11-14 15:58

CAIRO: The sixth edition of Food Africa 2021 will be held from Dec. 12-14 at
the Egypt International Exhibition Center.

The Export Council for Food Industries explained that Food Africa is the
largest specialized food exhibition on the African continent, with the
participation of more than 250 of the largest companies operating in the food
and agriculture industries.

The council is participating as a main partner in the exhibition, within the
framework of its vision to develop Egyptian food exports, which amounted to
$3.5 billion in 2020, representing 14 percent of total Egyptian non-oil
exports.

It also highlighted international exhibitions specialized in the field of
export development as being one of the most important tools of international
marketing.

The council carried out a promotional campaign for the exhibition in
cooperation with the Egyptian Commercial Representation and the Foreign
Office to invite and host importers of processed foods in various markets of
importance to the Egyptian food sector, according to the results of a study
prepared by the council.

The council indicated that it is working with international partners and
development programs to support the presence of small and medium-sized
companies in the exhibition with the aim of increasing the export base.

Food Africa ​​is an ideal opportunity to train export cadres in these
companies so that they may participate effectively in specialized
international exhibitions and come into direct contact with importers.

The council indicated that major international participation is expected this
year with the presence of pavilions from 22 foreign countries, the most
important of which are India, Saudi Arabia, the UAE, Kuwait, Jordan, Lebanon,
Poland, Pakistan Belarus and Russia, which is participating for the first
time with a large pavilion involving 30 Russian companies.

The exhibition has achieved wide local and international fame during its past
editions and is considered the largest gathering of food producers in Africa.
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People flee homes as quakes strike
southern Iran, killing at least one
Sun, 2021-11-14 15:36

DUBAI: Two strong earthquakes struck southern Iran near the port of Bandar
Abbas on Sunday, prompting residents to flee their homes and killing at least
one person, state TV reported.
The quakes measured 6.3 and 6.4 magnitude, jolting the province of Hormozgan,
state TV said, and the tremors were felt across the gulf in Dubai.
“One person died after an electricity pole fell on him,” Iranian state TV
said, citing local officials.
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Iran is crisscrossed by major geological fault lines and has suffered several
devastating earthquakes in recent years.
The European Mediterranean Seismological Centre put the magnitude of one of
the quakes at 6.5 at a relatively shallow depth of 10 km (6 miles).
“The quake was felt in several southern Iranian cities in Hormozgan
province,” an official told state TV, adding that rescue teams had been sent
to the area.
State TV showed residents in Bandar Abbas fleeing their homes in panic.
Iran’s state news agency IRNA said there was no structural damage to homes in
the area.
The quakes were also felt across the gulf in Dubai, according to some
residents.
“It was felt in northern and eastern side of the United Arab Emirates without
any effect,” the UAE’s National Centre of Meteorology said in a tweet.
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Tunisian town revolts over trash
crisis
Author: 
Sun, 2021-11-14 01:15

AGAREB: As tear gas and protest cries filled the air in the Tunisian city of
Agareb, Mabrouka Ben Ibrahim vowed to demonstrate for her daughter, whose
death she blames on a nearby rubbish dump.

Yousra, 21, died in 2019 after being bitten by a mosquito that came from the
toxic trash site, Ben Ibrahim said.

“I lost my daughter and I don’t want other families to lose their children
because of the filth in this landfill,” the 59-year-old said.

Residents say rubbish dumped at the site, including dangerous industrial and
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medical refuse, has caused a string of diseases from cancer to vision
problems and infertility.

Authorities decided to close the site in September after declaring it full
but reversed course on Monday, prompting angry street demonstrations that
degenerated into clashes with security forces.

In the early hours of Tuesday, a protester died of what relatives said was
tear gas inhalation, although authorities have blamed his death on an
unrelated health condition.

The protests come amid a garbage crisis across Sfax province that has seen
refuse piling up on pavements after the closure of the Agareb site, the
province’s main dump.

Residents say the site, around three km from the town center and stretching
over 35 hectares, has become a public health disaster since it opened in
2008.

“Two years after it was opened, we started seeing an increase in allergies,
respiratory diseases and miscarriages as a direct result of burning of trash
and the release of toxic gases” from the site, said Bassem Ben Ammar, a
doctor who has worked in the town for two decades.

“The number of cancer cases has shot up.”

Even as the smell of tear gas dissipates, the stench of refuse still hangs
over the town of 40,000.

“During the summer and throughout the year, the mosquitos and the disgusting
smell never leave us. We can’t even open our windows,” demonstrator Adel Ben
Faraj said.

The dump, situated in the middle of a nature reserve, receives more than 620
tons of waste every day, according to Ines Labiadh of the FTDES rights group.

Ben Ammar said the site was a destination for “waste of all kinds, including
medical waste, amputated body parts and even fetuses.”

The Environment Ministry said medical waste was treated before going into the
dump.

The site, one of 13 official landfills in the North African country, serves
around 1 million people and receives waste from numerous factories in the
city of Sfax, Tunisia’s main industrial hub.

As in the rest of Tunisia, only a small fraction of the region’s waste is
recycled, with the rest either buried or incinerated.

Residents say the site was only meant to be active for five years, but its
use was extended and it continued operating despite a judge ordering its
immediate closure in 2019.



It was deemed full and finally shut down in late September, but authorities
reopened it this week, triggering renewed outrage among residents.

Activists have warned that similar protests could easily flare over other
landfill sites in Tunisia.

Labiadh told AFP that less than 10 percent of the country’s waste was
recycled.

“This is damaging public health and the environment” around landfill sites,
she said, calling on the state to set up a functioning recycling system.

Many of the landfill sites are found in marginalized areas.

“Today there are demonstrations in Agareb, but tomorrow they could happen
around dumps in the capital. No dump in Tunisia is immune,” she said.

“Some areas have clean air, while others are marginalized and deprived of
basic rights.”

In Agareb, some residents have been using art to campaign for a solution.

Maamoun Ajmi, a 29-year-old architect, is part of the “Maneche Msabb” (I’m
not a rubbish dump) art collective.

He showed AFP two of his artworks — one a portrait of Yousra as an angel, the
other showing a rat eating the section of the Tunisian constitution dealing
with environmental rights.

He was among activists who met with President Kais Saied in Tunis on Thursday
to highlight the town’s plight.

Ajmi told AFP the protesters had nothing to do with politics.
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Anti-Houthi forces move out from
Hodeidah
Sat, 2021-11-13 22:16

AL-MUKALLA: Yemen’s Joint Forces on the country’s western coast announced on
Friday a withdrawal from several liberated districts in the province of
Hodeidah, including areas in Hodeidah city.

The Joint Forces, an umbrella term for three major military units in the
country’s western coast, said that it had withdrawn forces from areas in
Hodeidah that are included in a truce under the UN-brokered Stockholm
agreement and would redeploy the withdrawn forces to other areas.

“Our religious and patriotic duty prompts us into defending more important
fronts where we can exploit insufficient defenses,” the forces said in a
statement, claiming that the Stockholm agreement constrained the forces and
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prevented them from taking control of the city of Hodeidah.

“The Joint Forces considered it a mistake to remain surrounded in defensive
fortifications barred from fighting by an international decision, while the
various fronts require support in all forms, including opening new fronts to
reverse Houthi gains.”

Local military officers told Arab News by telephone on Saturday that they
received orders from commanders on Wednesday to pull out of Hodeidah within
24 hours.

Long convoys of military vehicles carrying fighters and military equipment
were seen leaving the districts Al-Houk, Hays, Attuhayta, Bait Al-Fakih, the
Kilo16 sector and Sanaa Street in Hodeidah city.

The forces built sand barricades and deployed forces along a small coastal
area called Al-Hayma, 80 kilometers south of Hodeidah, the officers said.

The Joint Forces are formed of three major military units — the Giants
Brigades, National Resistance and Tehama Resistance — that were merged under
the supervision of the Arab coalition in July 2019.

The forces managed to repel Houthi advances in Hodeidah province and largely
committed to the agreement despite having the power to liberate the remaining
Houthi-held areas in Hodeidah.

Shortly after the departure of the Joint Forces, the Houthis stormed cities
and villages in Hodeidah as their leaders in Sanaa announced the seizure of
province.

Under the Stockholm agreement in late 2018, the Yemeni government, whose
forces reached the outskirts of Hodeidah city after a successful military
offensive, agreed to stop attacking Hodeidah in exchange for the Houthi
handover of the city’s seaport to neutral Yemeni forces that were not
involved in the war under the aegis of the UN.

At the same time, the government the Executive Unit for IDP Camps said that
at least 1874 people have been forced into fleeing their homes in Hays,
Attuhayta and Bait Al-Fakih into safer places outside Hodeidah since Thursday
when the Joint Forces began moving troops out of the province.

“The number is expected to increase. This huge number of displaced people are
in urgent need of intervention by humanitarian partners,” the government body
said in a statement.

The Yemeni government said in a statement carried by the official news agency
that it was not alerted ahead of time about the withdrawal of forces from
Hodeidah.

The UN Mission to Support the Hodeidah Agreement also said that it was not
informed in advance about the withdrawal.

“We are liaising with the parties to establish the facts on the ground and



call on them to ensure the safety and security of civilians in and around
those areas where shifts in front lines have taken place,” the UN mission
said on Twitter.

Main category: 
Middle-East
Tags: 
Yemen
Houthis
Arab Coalition

US politicians condemn Houthi breach of US Embassy in YemenHouthi missiles
hit Mocha as UN Yemen envoy visits city

https://www.arabnews.com/middleeast
https://www.arabnews.com/tags/yemen
https://www.arabnews.com/tags/houthis
https://www.arabnews.com/tags/arab-coalition

